WV FEMA Mapping Partners

Conference Call – 02/06/2006
Attendees:
Eric Hopkins

Robert Perry
Lee Brancheau
Mike Craghan
Matt Sherald

Ryan Gaujot

Katherine Paybins

USACE in Pittsburg recently requested WV SAMB data for Wetzel and Marshall Counties.  

CVI will probably make a request for data covering Preston County in the next couple of months.

Distribution and Use of WV SAMB data for FEMA Flood Mapping Partners is governed by a release agreement (Craig had consented to revise and distribute this release form)

The below procedure was outlined at the August 1, 2005 conference call…………….

The WV SAMB has approved the distribution of:

1. Orthophotography Tiles (TIFF and TFW)

2. Planimetric Hydrology

3. Planimetric Mass Point and Breakline Elevation (dgn)

This data is available to WV FEMA Mapping Partners and is governed by a special license agreement.

To obtain WV SAMB data FEMA Mapping Partners must email a request to the WV State GIS Coordinator (Craig Neidig) and the WV GIS Technical Center (Kurt Donaldson).  The WVGISTC will distribute the requested data.  Data may be transferred via FTP, DVD, or hard drive (depending on size of request).  A custom license agreement must be completed and faxed back to the State GIS Coordinator upon receipt of the data.

Craig Neidig

WV State GIS Coordinator

cneidig@gis.state.wv.us
Phone – 304 558-4218

Fax – 304 558-4963

Kurt Donalson

WV GIS Technical Center

kdonaldson@wvu.edu
Phone – 304 293-5603 (x4336)

Fax – 304 293-6522

Mike has spoken with Craig about the letter from FEMA to WV SAMB exempting WV SAMB from liability resulting from the publication of planimetric hydrology data once it is integrated as part of a DFRIM product.  Mike is writing the letter for FEMA.
Mike will be speaking at the WV GIS Forum in May 2006 about FEMA map modernization in the state.  The Forum is May 15-19.  http://www.wvgis.wvu.edu/conference/2006/index.php
Lee sent a graphic illustrating the status of flood mapping in WV to Robert Perry.  The graphic is posted on the WVGISTC website and Eric will be updating it in February.
Online training for the use of map modernization tools is available.  Training opportunities exist for both DFIRM Tools and WISE Modules.  Lee noted that classes for the DFIRM Tools are available every month.  Lee will send a training schedule.
3-meter DEM for the southern portion of WV is available through http://seamless.usgs.gov/website/seamless/viewer.php.  More information about this product is on the WVGISTC website.  Eric will check on progress of this data for the rest of the state.

To Do:

Mike - write letter on behalf of FEMA to WV SAMB releasing the WV SAMB from liability
Eric – check with Kurt about the existence of WV SAMB bridge data containing elevation values

Eric – check to see if any other speakers are needed for the WV GIS Forum to address the topic of floodplain mapping/map modernization

Lee – send a DFRIM Tools/WISE Module training schedule to the group

Eric – check on the status of 3-meter DEM development for the northern portion of WV
Matt S. and Ryan – Arrange conference call for April 3rd at 11:00AM

